
 Dear Parents 
We have reached the end of a vibrant 

and exciting second term.   

     

ACADEMIC AFFAIRS 
 

Our Grade 4   pupils wrote their 

first  serious test  series, (exam) 

and   performed re-

ally well.   They    

behaved beautifully 

under proper exam 

conditions. We think 

this was a good    

experience for them to take along 

to the high school next year.    

Please note that the mark that   

appears on the report is a term 

mark – it includes 2nd term tasks 

and exam marks.   If you would like 

to discuss your child’s results, 

please feel free to contact the 

class teacher. 

If you are concerned about any 

learning area on your child’s report 

please make an appointment via our 

secretary, to meet the class 

teacher.   The sooner we address a 

problem, the better. 

 SPORT 

Our boys and girls had much fun on 

the sports fields.   They won some 

and lost some, but that’s life.   

Thank you parents, for your sup-

port beside the fields. 

 CULTURAL EVENTS 

 

The Music Hour on 6 June was very 

successful and enjoyable.   We 

would like to thank Mrs Alet 

Kingwill and the UPS pupils for 

entertaining us with their     

talents.  

On 7 June we showcased our      

learners’ General Knowledge in 

an on- stage Quiz. Congratula-

tions to the finalists for their 

bravery to face the gong and 

to impress the audience with their 

knowledge of the world we live in.   

Their knowledge was actually quite 

amazing.  

TRAFFIC CONTROL 

It is dark in the mornings when kids 

are dropped off for school. 

Parents please drop off 

and collect your children 

with their safety in 

mind.   Let them enter 

and exit your vehicle 

straight onto the pavement in front of 

the school.   They MUST NOT BE 

ALLOWED TO CROSS THE STREET.   

They are invisible early in the morning 

wearing their dark       uniform.    

Please approach the school using a 

street which will not necessitate    

making a u-turn.  Kindly observe    

traffic regulations meticulously in   

order to avoid a tragedy.  No parking 

in front of the gates please. 

THE POOL 

This is a big deal.  Pool companies are 

hesitant to accept a job on a pool this 

old.    A local contractor is busy    

working on it, but it will take time.   

Do not expect the problem to be 

solved overnight.  

Thank you UPS parents, for pitching in 

and helping out wherever and       

whenever you are needed.   We really 

appreciate your loyalty and support. 

 

Union Preparatory SchoolUnion Preparatory School  

 THANK YOU. 

I would like to thank our teachers 

for the brilliant job that they are 

doing, our Governing Body for their 

guidance and support, our coaches 

for the long hours and for all the 

travelling and the special little 

things they do for our children. 

Thank you also to our secretary for 

calmly multitasking and for her     

infinite patience.   Thank you to Mr 

Kingwill, for beautiful school 

grounds, to Uncle 

Melvin for doing 

whatever one asks 

him to do, to Aunty Ce-

leste for keeping our school clean 

and tidy. 

Our hostel matrons deserve a big 

thank you for making a cosy home 

away from home for the farm chil-

dren and other   children from afar.   

Aunty Marjorie very lovingly looks 

after her little bunch of children  in 

the afternoons and Aunty Sarah is 

always ready with something to eat 

at the Tuck Shop. 

We wish you a happy holiday until   

Tuesday, 09 July at 8:00.   

 Enjoy your children! 

 

Best wishes 

Leona  Rich 
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